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Throughout 2023, Pastor Jack, Pastor John, and Pastor Liz have continued to inspire Trinity members with 
meaningful messages through a variety of themes and services that offer something for everyone.  We 
celebrated our 125th Anniversary together in one service in September, healing services were restarted, and 
communion by intinction was re-introduced. 

Our worship spaces are beautiful and inviting, peaceful and reflective, adorned with candles, flowers, balloons, 
palms, and paraments for each season.  An Ambry was custom-made by David Harrington and installed in the 
sanctuary to enclose and display anointing oils. 

Our team continues to grow to meet the needs of in-person worship and our worship spaces with additional 
volunteers for altar care, new volunteers for a flower guild, and our lead ushers nurturing strong foundations of 
volunteers including increased participation of our youth. 

 


